
 
 

58 
 

NOTES of AREA FORUM EAST 
 

20th June 2017  
 

NWBC Chamber  
 
 
 

Present:   County Councillor – Margaret Bell  
 Borough Councillor – D Clews (chair) 
 County and Borough Councillor – N Dirveiks 

Borough Councillors – B Henney, R Jarvis, L Dirveiks  
 
In Attendance: L Harvey – WCC; D winter – NWBC  
 Serg Mitch Oakley  
 
   
 PC Dave Tew and PCSO Hughes  
. 
  

1. Welcome from the Chair 
Cllr Clews Welcomed the group  
 

2. Apologies and notes of last meeting 
Mr Clews  

The minutes of the last meeting were agreed  

 

3. Police Update  
Safer Neighbourhoods Team –PC Dave Tew presented a summary of progress 
and actions taken since the last Forum meeting. 
 
The following comments were made: 

 Cllr Bell asked about issues at Drayton Court and it was agreed that 
Diary sheets would be made available for residents to report any 
suspicious behaviour.   

 Cllr Jarvis promoted the use of Crimestoppers 0800555111 
 Cllr Henney Reported the De-crim of Parking would be April-October 

2018  
  

Three priorities were Agreed: 
Priority 1: Drugs - Atherstone  
Priority 2 Drugs - Mancetter 
Priority 3. Inconsiderate parking and High visibility Policing – Hartshill  
 

4. Neighbourhood action on Lorries  
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5. Inconsiderate Parking  

 
 Both above items were discussed together whilst the Police were still in 

attendance 
 A number of Hartshill residents concerned about Lorries breaking the law in 

terms of weight limits and speed 
 Cllr Bell suggested a Neighbourhood lorry watch but would need to know 

what information to collect and could distribute through the Hartshill 
residents group  

 Mr Blackburn reported that the Quarry manager won’t deal with empty 
Vehicles  

 It was reported that weight limit signs were in the wrong place 
 Cllr Henney to circulate information on VOSA reporting   

 
6. Dog Fouling  

 
 LH reported that the dog warden was unable to attend but had sent an 

update and information  
 Hartshill Hayes dog bins on edge of park none in centre  
 Hayes has new policy – Stick and flick into undergrowth  
 Hartshill Parish council reported they have paid for 2 bins but needed to 

know where needed LH to Check with NWBC where the ordered bins are 
 

7. Outside Bodies recommendations 
 

 It was agreed by all in attendance that the recommendations would remain 
the same  

 
8. AOB 

 
 Fence in Sheepy road car park was reported to belong to the solicitors  
 Issues in relation to the A5 and traffic lights at Woodford lane were 

discussed 
 

9. Date of next meeting 
TBC – Venue in Mancetter  

 
For general enquiries please contact the Northern Area Team:  
Tel. 01926 737767 or via e-mail northernareateam@warwickshire.gov.uk 
 
Follow the Area Forums on Facebook – North Warwickshire Area Forums         

 


